International Penguin Class Dinghy Association
Charles Krafft, Treasurer

8300 Waverly Rd., Owings, MD  20736

7/9/2010

Patrick Hilliard

424 Northgate Rd.

Lindenhurst, IL  60046

Dear Patrick,

I am reverting to the US Mail, as my attempts to contact you via electronic mail have yielded little success.  We are planning this year’s Internationals and hope you will be able to attend.  I also hope that you will be able to provide the Class with an update of your progress on the Innovator boat building project and an accounting for the funds which were sent to you.

As Treasurer of the Penguin Class, I have a fiducial responsibility to report the expenditures and need to be able to account for how the Class funds are spent.  I realize that we did not create a formal contract for you when we gave you funds to buy equipment and materials to construct the Innovator Penguin.  The funds were disbursed in good faith that you would purchase materials, build, or attempt to build the Innovator Penguin.  The understanding I had was that you would build one boat for yourself, and provide a second one for the class.  We also provided you with a new aluminum mast at no cost.

At the Internationals last summer, you reported on your progress, and discussed the different layup structures you were experimenting with.  You stated that you hoped to have a boat built by the fall of 2009 and available for the Class to demonstrate.  You also indicated you would assemble the receipts for the materials you had purchased and forward them to me.
I gather from your lack of response that things haven’t gone as well as planned.  Our decision to front you the money for this project was done with the expectation that you would be successful, but with a bit of realism in that the construction of the Innovator had stymied several builders before you.

